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TO: Mayor and City Council <.::c:: g _ ___.. ____ .,.__ ______________________ ,r:i,r.:i 

FROM: _J_a_le_n_M~c_l_<._ee_-_R_o_d_r_ig_u_e_z_; _M_a_r_in_a_A_ld_e_r_et_e_G_av_i_to _________ 8 ~ 
COPIES TO: Erik Walsh, City Manager; Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk; Andy c,.i 

Segovia, City Attorney; John Peterek, Assistant to the City Manager; 
Emily McGinn, Assistant to City Council 

SUBJECT: Citywide Traffic Analysis 
DATE: October 1 7, 2023 

Issue Proposed for Consideration: 

I ask for your support for the inclusion of the following item on the agenda of the earliest available 
meeting of the Governance Committee: 

Requesting City staff to conduct a city-wide traffic analysis that: 
1) Analyzes existing traffic patterns; 
2) Identifies areas of the city that experience frequent congestion, speeding, and other 

traffic-related issues; 
3) Determines recommendations to support long-lasting improvements to increase safety, 

reduce congestion, and enhance mobility; 
4) Serves as a tool for our Transportation Department for planning purposes; and 
5) Will be used to support the strategic deployment of city resources, including the 

re-examination of the traffic calming application to include speedbumps and the criteria 
necessary to qualify for traffic mitigation measures. 

Brief Background: 
Traffic patterns, whether related to the need for traffic calming solutions or the mitigation of congestion, 
continue to be a growing concern for residents and visitors alike. Cities across the country, including 
Midland, TX; Johnston, IA; and Irvine, CA, have initiated citywide efforts to analyze and resolve traffic 
concerns in their cities. 

Requests for traffic mitigation remain one of our community's most pervasive demands. Traffic 
congestion and associated delays have a nearly immeasurable impact on our environment as well as 
pedestrian and driver safety. The purpose of this request is to initiate a city-wide traffic analysis that will 
lead to proactive short and long-term solutions to our growing traffic need. It should also proactively 
identify warranted traffic calming solutions, mitigating the need for constituents to request them. 

The results of the study should complement and aid our Vision Zero and SA Tomorrow goals. 
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Submitted for Council consideration by: 

Jalen McKee-Rodriguez 
Councilman, District 2 

Marina Alderete Gavito 
Councilwoman, District 7 
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